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Pre-Primary School 

On a bright winter morning of 15th Febô17, 

the children of classes Nur ï I, enjoyed 

Nature Walk with their friends and teachers 

in the school garden. The little ones were 

excited and mesmerized with the sight of 

beautiful strawberries, brinjals and colourful 

flowers in the garden. They were also 

acquainted with different types of plants like 

trees, shrubs, herbs, climbers and 

creepers,  that are found in our 

surroundings. 

A 14 member team of Class ï I participated in 

Inter School Cricket Tournament hosted by 

DPS, Gurgaon. In a series of preliminary 

matches, our team defeated the teams of 

Manav Rachna International, DPS Maruti Kunj, 

Lotus Valley International respectively, to reach 

the finals against DPS, Gurugram held on 14th 

Febô17. They brought laurels for the school by 

winning a Runners up Trophy in the 

tournament.  Saksham Thakran (I-i), Kartikey 

(I-A), Suryansh Gauri (I-F) won Man of the 

Match in different matches and Saksham 

Thakran(I-i) bagged the Best Batsman of the 

Tournament trophy. The team was awarded 

with certificates, silver medals and trophy by the 

Principal of the host school. 

A Treasure Hunt activity was conducted for the children of Class Nursery. It was a 

reinforcement of the concept of Healthy food with its benefits. 
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Class Assembly   

Journey through India - During the 

month of February, the children of Class ï I 

explored the states of West Bengal and 

Punjab through interactive worksheets. 

They relished the famous delicacies along 

with the colourful and vibrant Class 

Assemblies on 8th Febô17 and 23rd Febô17 

respectively. The skit, dance performances 

and songs enthralled the young audience 

of Class I.  

The children will now course towards the 

final destination of their Journey through 

India, the state of Uttar Pradesh, to 

explore and have a taste of  itôs popular 

food, and celebrate the colourful festival, 

Holi. 
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Turvi Ahuja of Class V D made the 

school proud by winning the First 

Prize in the Inter School 

Elocution Championship, 

organized by All For Kids, on 6th 

February 2017, at The HDFC 

School, Gurgaon  

On 3rd February, 2017, a workshop was conducted 

for the  students of Class V on the topic, óImproving 

Concentrationô, in Gulmohar Hall in association 

with Newspaper in Education (NIE). The Resource 

person for this interactive workshop was Ms Seema 

Nagar (a Soft ïskills Trainer).  

Ms Seema Nagar engaged the students in various 

games that required them to focus on the 

instructions, focus on only specific information, 

thereby improving their concentration levels.  

She also emphasized on how to develop proficiency 

in their listening skills and helped them in identifying 

various sources of distraction. The students 

enthusiastically participated in the discussion and 

shared their personal experiences too, candidly.  

 ACCOLADES  

Primary School 

EVENTS AND HAPPENINGS 

Students of Class IV A conducted 

a Hindi assembly on 6th February 

2017 on the topic óSamay Ka 

Mahatvô. They emphasised the 

importance time, using time wisely 

and doing everything at the right 

and prescribed time. To make their 

friends understand that time once 

gone does not come back, a group 

of students recited a poem, 

óSamay Bahut Mulyavaan Haiô.  
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6 students from Class V attended a SPACE 

Workshop óSally Ride EarthKAMô on 8th 

February 2017 at Presidium School, 

Gurgaon. The workshop enabled the 

children to select and take stunning, high 

quality images of earth from a digital camera 

mounted on the window of International 

Space Station (ISS). The students were 

familiarized with the background and 

technical information and were guided in 

how to request photographs from Sally Ride 

EarthKAM. The students enjoyed taking 

images of the earth. 

On 7th February 2017, Class II F 

presented the morning assembly on 

the Continent Australia. Children of 

classes II and III were made aware of 

the characteristics and importance of 

the continent. The children put up a 

beautiful Australian dance for the 

audience. The children were also 

given a worksheet related to the 

continent to complete in class. 

On 8th February 2017, a workshop was 

conducted for the students of Class IV on 

the topic óBehavioural Issuesô in Amaltas Hall 

in association with Newspaper in Education 

(NIE). The resource person for this 

workshop was Ms Seema Nagar (a Soft Skill 

Trainer). According to Ms. Seema Nagar, 

good manners refer to polite, humble, 

courteous, respectful and well-cultured 

social behavior. She explicated that good 

behaviour is not magic, it is a skill that needs 

to be cultivated. After explaining different 

types of behaviour, she threw light on the 

doôs and donôts of maintaining right code of 

conduct. 

All the students gained a lot from the 

workshop and a learnt an important lesson 

of life which is to show respect and 

reverence to all with whom they come in 

contact. 
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Class V C presented an assembly on 13th February 

2017, on the topic 'Assessments'. Students gave 

some wonderful tips to guide their friends as to how 

they can handle stress and manage time before and 

during assessments. A group of children presented a 

hilarious poem on exams and another group 

presented a short inspiring skit imparting the 

message of working hard all year round. As it was the 

last assembly for the session 2016-17, so on behalf 

of the Student Council and Class V, the Head Girl and 

the Head Boy expressed their gratitude towards the 

Headmistress and teachers. The assembly was 

appreciated by the Headmistress, who concluded it 

by conveying best wishes to the students' for the final 

assessments and brighter future. 

Students of Class III G conducted a Hindi 

assembly on 14th February 2017 on the 

topic óSamay Ka Mahatvô. Students 

presented a short skit to show the importance 

and value of time. Students presented 

enactments of lessons from their Hindi 

reader, namely óJeet Kiskiô and óKya Karenô. 

On 20th February 2017, 239 students of Class II presented a musical extravaganza óThe 

Jungle Bookô in Gulmohar Hall. Ms Shaifalika Panda graced the occasion as the chief guest. 

Ms Sunita Nagpal, accorded a warm welcome to the chief guest and thanked the parents for 

their constant support and motivation.  

The little stars put up a scintillating show depicting the life of Mowgli, the man cub amongst all 

his animal friends and enemies in the jungle. The enthralling experiences were portrayed very 

skillfully by the children, sending across the message of importance of friendship and trust 

between two different worlds-that of animals and human beings. The dance performances and 

the lively songs by the choir had the audience mesmerized.  

The spell binding performance by the young children was applauded by our chief guest and the 

parents.  
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Middle and Senior School 

ACHIEVEMENTS é 

Shreya Vaish of class VIII F, a writer in making, made 

the school proud by winning the Second Position in 

one of the countryôs most prestigious writing 

competitions, óWrite India Junior Contestô, an 

initiative taken by The Times of India that gives a 

platform to aspiring young writers. Her winning entry 

entitled óThey Always Come Upô centers around the 

lives of three people - two children on a shopping trip 

and an expatriate lady on a visit to India to look up a 

friend. Shreya gives the credit to her parents who 

believe in her passion for creative writing. She also 

holds her school in high esteem where she found 

expression of her thoughts in the school magazine 

Ninad,  besides online platforms. 

EVENTS AND HAPPENINGS é 

On February 1st, 2017, Ms. Yuiko Wakana, a 

Japanese Language Advisor associated with 

Japan Foundation, New Delhi, visited the school 

and observed  a Japanese language class. She 

appreciated the teaching skills used in conducting 

the class. To familiarize learners with the culture of 

Japan, she taught them to use chopsticks. 

Students had an overwhelming experience of 

learning Japanese from a veteran native teacher 

from Japan. Ms Yuiko Wakana met the Principal, 

Ms.Sunita Nagpal and had a fruitful interaction. 


